
Breda City Council Minutes 
November 7, 2022 City Hall 
 
Mayor Dan Snyder called the regular meeting of the Breda City Council to order at 5:30PM with Bob 
Boeckman, Samantha Pietig, Kayla Tiefenthaler, and Jeff Riesberg.  Guests: Tom Hay with Mid-Iowa Solid 
Waste Equipment.  Motion by Pietig, seconded by Uhlenkamp to approve the agenda.  Motion Carried.  
Motion by Boeckman, seconded by Tiefenthaler to approve the consent agenda which included the 
minutes of the October 22, 2022 meeting, financial reports, claims, and payroll.  Motion Carried. 
Mayor Snyder welcomed Riesberg to the council.  Riesberg will be filing an open seat on the council.  
The seat became open once Justin Agan accepted the public works position.  Riesberg will be finishing 
out the one year left of Agan’s term. 
Fire chief Wiskus gave the fire department report and advised they have started working on the budget 
and the county wide fire burn ban had been lifted. 
Council heard from Tom Hay from Mid-Iowa in regard to a new street sweeper and answered questions 
from the council.  Council consideration Resolution 2022-11-1 for purchasing a new street sweeper.  
Motion by Pietig, seconded by Boeckman approving purchase.  Roll call vote.  All voted Aye. 
Public Works report was heard.  Advised repairs completed to storm sewer at the corner of Maple and 
3rd St., and advised the new mulch arrived for the park for the spring. 
Council reviewed building permit applications for 103 Main St and 16323 120th St. Clarification need for 
120th.  Once clarified both permits are approved.  Motion by Uhlenkamp, seconded by Tiefenthaler.  Aye 
from Riesberg and Boeckman.  Pietig Abstain 
Council considered Resolution 2022-11-2 Pay and Benefits for Justin Agan in the Public Works 
Department.  Beginning wage of $21 an hour, 40 hours of vacation time and benefits per employee 
handbook.  Motion by Uhlenkamp, seconded by Tiefenthaler.  Roll call vote.  All voted Aye 
Resolution 2022-11-3 Approving Street Finance Report.  Council reviewed the annual Street Finance 
report.  Motion to approve by Pietig, seconded by Riesberg.  All voted aye. 
Council discussed possibility of utility rate increases.  Council decided to table discussion until city clerk 
Martin returns from Municipal Energy Association of Nebraska board meeting November 16 and 17th.  
Council will revisit during December council meeting.   
Report was given from City Clerk Martin on sales and expenditures for the pool just for during the pool 
season. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Uhlenkamp, seconded by Tiefenthaler  
 
______________________________  
Dan J. Snyder, Mayor 
 
ATTEST:   
 
 
 
Rhonda Martin, City Clerk 


